SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

To:  
Mayor and Deputy Mayor of Sandy Town Council


Chairman and Vice-Chairman of Planning, Parks and Open Spaces Committee


All Members of Planning, Parks and Open Spaces Committee

There will be a Meeting of the Planning, Parks and Open Spaces Committee to be held on Monday 13th November 2006 in the Council Chamber at 10 Cambridge Road, Sandy, Beds at 7.30pm.

8th November 2006









T N Stewart











Clerk to the Council

AGENDA

1.  Apologies
2.  To Receive Statutory Declarations of Interests from Members



(a) Prejudicial interests.

(b)  Personal interests.
3.  Planning applications received for comment by Sandy Town Council

(7.35pm)
(Any plans received for comment by Sandy Town Council will be on display in the Committee Room from 7.15 p.m. onwards and Members are requested to view these prior to this item).
(See List Attached)
4.  Minutes










(7.45pm)

To sign the Minutes of the Meeting of the Planning, Parks and Open Spaces Committee held on Monday 9th October 2006 and as approved/amended and adopted by Council Meeting held on Monday 16th October 2006.  

(Previously circulated)
5.  Planning or Enforcement Appeals – Notifications from Mid Bedfordshire District Council











(7.46pm)
6.  Planning or Enforcement Appeals – Decisions





(7.47pm)
7.  Verbal report from any local member who attended Development Control Committee on any matters affecting Sandy








(7.50pm)
8.  Removal of Graffiti from Private Properties (9.10.06) (P46/06)


(7.55pm)
The information requested from two other Councils was not actually received until 7.11.06.  The requested further report is now being prepared.
9.  Appeal Decision – Land at Rear of 11 High Street, Sandy



(7.56pm)
Letter sent to Director of Environmental and Planning Services of Mid Bedfordshire District Council suggesting that as a result of the Appeal Inspectors decision a review of the Sandy Conservation Area may be required.  Reply received 20.10.06.  (COPY ATTACHED)
10.  New Seat for Beeston Green







(7.57pm)
To receive and consider Clerk’s Report.  (COPY ATTACHED)
11.  Meeting of The Riddy Local Nature Reserve Management Group held on Wednesday 4th October 2006










(8.00pm)

To receive the Minutes of the Meeting of the Management Group held on Wednesday 4th October 2006.  (COPY ATTACHED)  (1 RECOMMENDATION)

12.  Sandy Enhancement Group







(8.05pm)

To receive and consider letter from the Chairman of Sandy Enhancement Group plus supporting report.
(COPIES ATTACHED)

13.  Sunderland Road Playing Field – Maintenance Issues



(8.15pm)
To receive and consider Clerk’s Report.  (COPY ATTACHED)

14.  Sunderland Road Playing Field – Maintenance Machinery Issues


(8.30pm)
To receive and consider Clerk’s Report.  (COPY ATTACHED)

15.  The Limes, Beeston – Adoption of Play Area





(8.45pm)
To receive and consider Clerk’s Report.  (COPY ATTACHED)

16.  Sandy Football Club Request to be allowed to undertake works at Bedford Road Pavilion, Sandy











(8.55pm)
To receive and consider Clerk’s Report.  (COPY ATTACHED)

17.  Press Release









(9.00pm)
SANDY TOWN COUNCIL
DETAILS OF PLANNING APPLICATIONS RECEIVED FROM MID BEDS DISTRICT COUNCIL

	DATE/REF
	APPLICANT
	DETAILS OF DEVELOPMENT
	TOWN COUNCIL COMMENTS
	MID BEDS NOTIFIED
	MID BEDS DECISION

	6.11.06

100/06


	06/01613 FULL

Mr C Miah

17 Wyboston Court

Eaton Socon

St Neots

Cambs
	Revised Full application for the use of building as a restaurant and change of use to A5 (hot food take away).  External alterations to elevations including extraction flue to south elevation.  Alterations to internal layout at The New Inn, 144 London Road, Sandy, Beds.

Near neighbours 138 and 140 London Road, 194,192, 190, 188, 186 St Neots Road, Sandy notified

	
	P P & O S

13.11.06
	

	8.11.06

101/06


	06/01820/LB

Mr J Shuba

c/o DLP Consultants

4 Abbey Court

Fraser Road

Priory Business Park

Bedford

MK44 3WH
	Listed Building Application for a two storey extension and alterations to cartilage listed building at The Grange, Beeston Green, Beeston, Sandy, Beds.

Near neighbours 3 Grange Gardens, Beeston notified

	
	P P & O S

13.11.06
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	


SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

PLANNING PARKS AND OPEN SPACES COMMITTEE –13.11.06
10.  New Seat for Beeston Green 
Beeston Wildlife Group have offered to donate a seat for placing on Beeston Green somewhere adjacent to the re-equipped children’s play area and intended to be for the use of adults accompanying children, using the play equipment.
This will be funded by the proceeds of the recent Open Gardens Day.

SUPPORTING OR SUPPLEMENTARY


-  NONE

INFORMATION ATTACHED



    
ACTION REQUIRED




-  COMMITTEE IS REQUESTED TO 








    APPROVE THE DONATION OF THE








    SEAT AND ITS PROPOSED 








    LOCATION.

T N Stewart

Clerk to the Council

8th November 2006
SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

PLANNING PARKS AND OPEN SPACES COMMITTEE –13.11.06

13.  Sunderland Road Playing Field – Maintenance Issues
Some concerns have been expressed regarding the inadequacy of the maintenance regime for Sunderland Road Recreation Ground in particular.  If the Grant Application made to the Football Foundation is wholly successful and the improvements to the drainage on the Recreation Ground are funded a condition of the Grant will be an enhanced standard of maintenance.

However it also has to be said that there are Members who are of the opinion that this enhanced maintenance is required in any event and that the current regime is totally inadequate.

Advice has been sought from the Institute of Groundsmen and the Maintenance Schedule attached has been taken from one of their guidance publications and amended slightly by the small appointed Working Group to better suit Sunderland Road as a Public Recreation Ground.  The implications of adopting this Schedule are currently staffing and the purchase of new equipment.

The Schedule in particular includes for chain harrowing, (once a week), slitting, deep spiking with top dressing, all works which at present are not being completed and an increased frequency of grass cutting particularly in the period between April and October.

The Schedule has been fully discussed with the DSO Foreman and it has been calculated that to complete this Schedule in its entirety would require a further 431 man hours over the whole year, 37 hours per month, or 1½ days per week.  This in itself could present some difficulty as the possibility of re-employing the summer temporary member of staff will not really resolve this issue, the additional help being required throughout the whole year.  Whether it would be possible to employ a skilled person capable of undertaking the additional works for 1½ days per week has not been tested.

What are the other options (a) to remove some of the proposed new items from the specification?  The disbenefits of harrowing for example are presently under debate by groundsmen all over the country.  (b) to reduce the frequency of grass cutting?  (c) to “contract out” the deep spiking and sand top dressing in particular?

SUPPORTING OR SUPPLEMENTARY


-  COPY OF PROPOSED YEARLY 

INFORMATION ATTACHED



    MAINTENANCE SCHEDULE.
ACTION REQUIRED




-  COMMITTEE IS REQUESTED TO 









    REVIEW THE MAINTENANCE 









    SCHEDULE AS RECOMMENDED









    BY THE WORKING GROUP AND TO









    INSTRUCT AS TO ANY FURTHER









    ACTION THAT IS TO BE TAKEN IN









    RESPECT OF THIS MATTER.

T N Stewart

Clerk to the Council

8th November 2006

SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

PLANNING PARKS AND OPEN SPACES COMMITTEE –13.11.06

14.  Sunderland Road Playing Field – Maintenance Machinery Issues

In addition to the issues raised in the Report to Agenda Item 13, there is the need for additional equipment to be purchased, or replaced earlier than would normally be expected.  

Currently the Council owns no Chain Harrow  


Cost £  1,000.00
It is argued that the Tractor requires replacement


Cost £18,000.00

It is argued that the Ransomes 213 requires replacement

Cost £24,000.00

Currently the Council owns no Deep Slitter



Cost £14,350.00

Chain Harrow

This is a piece of equipment used to remove dew and to lightly level the ground after matches.  Not all groundsmen are convinced of the benefit of this work.
The Council does not presently own one and therefore if chain harrowing is to form part of a new maintenance schedule one will have to be purchased.

Tractor Replacement
Although the Tractor is reliable and working well it does not have the correct hydraulic fittings to enable aerators and spikers to work effectively.  The new tractor would have hydraulic controls and would be able to be fitted to all of the existing equipment plus anything new that is purchased.  Members will see from the attached report that there are differing views about the quality of the current tractor but generally it now appears to be accepted that if new equipment is to be purchased in connection with a higher maintenance regime a new tractor will be required.  There would be some income from the sale of the existing tractor.
Ransomes 213 Motor Triple Mower

This is the major piece of grass cutting equipment used by the Council.  It is heavily used on Sunderland Road Recreation Ground but also Bedford Road, the Churchyard and the Cemetery.

Some Members appear to believe that this is not now the appropriate machine for all of this work but this is not a view shared by the suppliers.  It has broken down twice this year but all machinery will do this at sometime.  The breakdown record does not appear to be abnormal.

It is possible that a larger model of this type of machine could be purchased which would reduce the time taken to cut large areas such as Sunderland Road and possibly improve the quality of cut but this would then be too large to use in the Churchyard and the Cemetery in particular.

If the higher level of maintenance is adopted then this current machine will be undertaking more work on a regular basis and will require more immediate replacement.

14.  Sunderland Road Playing Field – Maintenance Machinery Issues (Contd)

Deep Slitter (otherwise known as Vertidrainer)
This is a machine which is driven by the tractor it makes narrow slits in the ground approximately 9 inches deep which are then back filled with sand.  The process is designed to improve drainage but also to improve the soil and enhance grass growth.
To be effective the work should be undertaken once per year in May or September.

The Council does not own such a machine at present and the cost of purchasing one would be £14,350.00 but Members need to be cognizant of the earlier note regarding the tractor and also the enormous cost of the 500 tonnes of sand that would be required each time the work was undertaken.  (cost £12,000.00)
An alternative to this would be to employ a contractor once per year to complete the work but quotes have been received for this in the sum of £16,000.00 (including the sand).
Members will see that there are some very considerable cost implications to simply adopting the new maintenance regime or for purchasing some of the new/replacement equipment which is in the view of others still inadequate for the jobs that are currently being undertaken.

SUPPORTING OR SUPPLEMENTARY


-  COPY OF DEPUTY CLERK’S 

INFORMATION ATTACHED



    REPORT TO AUDIT COMMITTEE









    RE: TRACTOR.
ACTION REQUIRED




-  COMMITTEE IS REQUESTED TO 









    INSTRUCT AS TO ANY FURTHER









    ACTION THAT IS TO BE TAKEN









    IN RESPECT OF THESE









    MACHINERY ISSUES,









    PARTICULARLY TAKING INTO









    ACCOUNT THAT THE ANNUAL









    ESTIMATES PROCESS FOR 

    2007/2008 IS NOW UNDERWAY.

T N Stewart

Clerk to the Council

8th November 2006

SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

PLANNING PARKS AND OPEN SPACES COMMITTEE –13.11.06

15.  The Limes, Beeston – Adoption of Play Area

Members will recall the debates during February 2003 and June 2006 regarding this matter.

On both occasions Council agreed that it could not adopt the area and become responsible for its future maintenance.

The suggested commuted sum that was on offer to cover the next ten years of maintenance was thought to be around £6,000.00, whereas calculations based on the MBDC commuted sum calculation formula suggested that the actual cost to Council would be well in excess of £10,000.00 per year or an estimated £85,000.00 to cover the ten year period.

The Managing Agents for the developers have now written again to Council to enquire “if further sums were offered would the Councillors change their minds with regard to adoption”.  “If so could you please advise what sum would be required in order for the Council to agree to adopt the area?”

SUPPORTING OR SUPPLEMENTARY


-  NONE 

INFORMATION ATTACHED





ACTION REQUIRED




-  COMMITTEE IS REQUESTED TO 









    CONSIDER THIS MATTER AND









    INSTRUCT ACCORDINGLY.

T N Stewart

Clerk to the Council

8th November 2006

SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

PLANNING PARKS AND OPEN SPACES COMMITTEE –13.11.06

16.  Sandy Football Club Request to be allowed to undertake works at Bedford Road Pavilion, Sandy

Members will be aware that Sandy Football Club has a long lease on the Pavilion at Bedford Road Recreation Ground, Sandy.
A condition of the Lease is that permission of the Council has to be obtained for any works on the property.

The Club has now written to seek consent to undertake the following works.

(a)  To form a ramped access to the Pavilion for use by the disabled.


(b)  To locate within the new fenced area at the rear of the Pavilion, a new 6ft x 4ft metal shed for the storage of nets, flags, playing kit etc.  The Club would also lay paving slabs to enhance the whole area within the fence.

(c)  To replace gutterings and down pipes with more solid metal fitments.  There has been a problem with damage to the plastic down pipes and gutterings at this location for many years.  It is mainly caused by vandalism but in particular by balls being kicked against the plastic and onto the roof.  The Club propose to secure these fittings with a more robust outer construction and to fix sections of concrete pipe into the ground to prevent the kicking of balls against the wall of the property.

Subject to approval being granted by Council all of these works will be completed at the Club’s own expense.

SUPPORTING OR SUPPLEMENTARY


-  NONE 

INFORMATION ATTACHED





ACTION REQUIRED




-  COMMITTEE IS REQUESTED TO 









    GRANT APPROVAL FOR THE CLUB









    TO COMPLETE THE WORKS AS









    DESCRIBED.

T N Stewart

Clerk to the Council

8th November 2006
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